Finance Committee Minutes

For August 8, 2006
Room 5, Town Hall

Present:  Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Jones, Sr., Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Westervelt, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Hoadley and Mr. Casazza

Absent:  Mr. Mastascusa

Guests:  Mr. Tassone, Finance Director and Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator

At 7:35, Ms. Hurlbut, Vice Chair, called the meeting to order.

Mr. Balukonis discussed the proposed development of the J. T. Berry property with members.  The initial phase of the development would commence in April 2007; and would consist of two or three of the buildings and a clubhouse, available for occupancy in the spring of 2008.  Full development of the property would take at least two years.  Mr. Balukonis said that the Town would receive approximately $350,000 from the State as part of the 40R process.  Issues such as wastewater flows, school children that would be added to the system, and traffic mitigation associated with the proposed development was discussed.  
Ms. Hurlbut noted that there wasn’t any new information pertaining to the SSBC request, so this item was tabled.

Report of the Town Administrator & Finance Director

· Mr. Balukonis provided members with a package of handouts entitled “Administration and Finance Report – August 8, 2006.  
· Mr. Tassone reviewed the FY06 Revenues, Free Cash Estimates and the status of the Town audit for members.  Mr. Tassone reported that $1,153,625 was certified as free cash.  
· Mr. Tassone reported that there was a $46,500 deficit in the School Department’s lunch program.  
· Mr. Tassone also reported that the Town will receive an additional $125,678 in Chapter 90 funds from the State via the Mass. Highway Dept., and this amount added to the previous Chapter 90 allotment of $273,065 gives the Town available funds of $398,743 in new road improvement funds.  
· There was a discussion on the solid waste budget and it was felt that an appropriation into this budget would be needed at the Fall Town Meeting.  Mr. Balukonis indicated that the Board of Selectmen is in favor of establishing a Solid Waste Stabilization Fund and provided members with a copy of Article 23 that is being proposed for the Fall Town Meeting to establish this fund. 
· Mr. Balukonis advised members of the status of the Employee Labor Contracts; DPW and North Reading Superior Officers Assoc. had settled their contracts.  Firefighters’ negotiations were on-going but they were close to a settlement.  The Police and TWA contracts were not close to being settled.

· Mr. Tassone said he was talking with software vendors to upgrade the Town’s Accounting and Payroll systems.  A preliminary cost of $175,000 for the accounting software was mentioned.  

  Minutes
MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF 6/27/06, SECONDED BY MR. KELLIHER, VOTED UNANIMOUSLY (8-0)

MR. WESTERVELT MOVED TO ADJOURN AT 9:35 pm, SECONDED BY MR. JOHNSON, VOTED UNANIMOUSLY (8-0)
The next meeting of the Committee was set for Thursday, September 7, 2006 at 7:30 PM 
            Approved _____________________ dated _____________
